FLEGGBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

Serving Fleggburgh, Billockby & Clippesby

MINUTES of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on 

Thursday, 17th March 2016 at 7.30pm

Present:
  Frank Brown - Chairman      Jennifer Colman – Parish Clerk

Councillors : David Woollard,  Helen Scott,  Leigh Tibbenham, Jonathan Roper,  Barry Hall, Jean Lindsay and

Richard Sewell 

PC Dick Cook,   Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle

Public: Mr and Mrs Harwood
 

Apologies:  Councillor Rachel Tait   County Councillor Michael Carttiss

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed Dick Cook, Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle and 2 members of the public and thanked them for attending the meeting. 

Public Discussion:  Mr Harwood said someone was taking photographs of the installation of the drains on his building site and wondered if anyone knew why. No one had any comments.

Declaration of Interest:  None

Minutes:  The Minutes of the meeting held on 21st January 2016 had been circulated and taken as read. Helen Scott proposed and David Woollard seconded they be signed by the Chairman as a true record.

Police:  PC Dick Cook stated that since the last meeting there had been 21 calls for assistance, 3 reported crimes and criminal damage.  There had been a couple of issues on the Village Hall car park and a problem with the menu at the King’s Arms public house with threats to the Chef and an outcry on social media. 

Dick stated that the Police do not do the speed checks from the camera vans, but he had advised of locations where camera vans could be sited in Fleggburgh. There was a short discussion on the matter of speeding in the village and why traffic was diverted through Stokesby when a tanker lorry went off the road on the A1064 - Acle Causeway. PC Cook left the meeting at 7.40pm


Highways:  
a) The A1064 at Billockby to be closed for road repairs overnight. All had been notified and notice put on website.

b) New Customer Relationship Management system is to be set up by Highways as a better way to contact them.

c) The overgrown hedge has been cut back very well, but Highways still to remove grass from the footway. Chairman to telephone and expedite. 

d)
Helen Scott advised that the Ruggs Lane sign had not yet been supplied/erected. Clerk to remind GYBC.

Planning Applications:
a) 
Proposed Neighbouring Planning Presentation proposed by Rachael Tait to be on Agenda for next meeting.

b) White Gates:  Refused by GYBC Planning Department

c) Lavender House: Approved by GYBC Planning Department

d) Royden Way: Approved by GYBC Planning Department


Helen Scott asked why 3 trees had been cut down on the edge of the field opposite the Sports Club. It was suggested the overhang and/or trees might have been too close to the road.  Helen Scott said a digger had been seen at Church View and Barry Hall said they had been digging for archaeological finds. 

Finance:
a)
Village Hall car park repair.  Jean Lindsay advised that another meeting needs to be arranged and that Simon O’Leary had said there is a good chance of getting a grant. Clerk and Jean to liaise regarding a meeting.
There was a short discussion regarding the EDP vouchers offered to the Village Hall Chairman, but not taken and the expense and realistic use of an “Honesty Box” to be installed on the car park.

b) £141.56 had been received from NCC for paper recycling credits.

c) Cheque for £80 proposed for signature by Barry Hall and seconded by Helen Scott for Village Hall room rental by Parish Council for 2015

d) Cheque for £477.50 proposed for signature by Helen Scott and seconded by David Woollard for Clerk’s salary/expenses January to March 2016.

e) Invoice for Village Hall room rental by Parish Council for 2016. This has always been paid at year-end. There was a short discussion and all were in favour that it is paid as usual at the end of the year.

f) BCR (textile recycling) in Liquidation.  The Chairman advised the meeting that he had arranged for the bin to be temporarily removed as bags where being left around it as it was full. He was still waiting for the Administrators to arrange another company to collect the textiles giving 25p per kilo. Barry Hall said that with no bin to use people might get out of the habit of using it. 

g) The Clerk advised that the requested precept of £7,246 had been agreed by GYBC and would be paid in April 2016.

h) £208 land rent for February 2016 had been received and banked by the Clerk.

i) NCC had written to the Clerk advising of an increase to £55.23 per tonne for paper and glass recycling for the period April 2016 to March 2017.
Correspondence:

a) NCC Library Service information. Clerk updated website.

b) Petition: Giving Parish Councils the Right to Appeal Planning Decisions. This had been circulated to all Councillors.

c) GYBC Core Strategy. Chairman said this was not relevant at present and Haydn concurred.

d) John Cockbain – The Village Estate hedge cutting. This gentleman stated that their hedges where not part of the boundaries and he and the others would not now be paying for them to be cut.  The Chairman had contacted Tredwell who, until boundaries are confirmed, will pay for hedge cutting. A short discussion about when hedges must not be cut / wildlife habitat.

e) NALC – Spring Conference on Finance 28th April 2016. Parish Councillors not attending.  Jean asked the Clerk for a copy.

f) Broads Authority – Public Consultations: Broads Plan & Broads Local Plan. Put on website by Clerk.

g) NCC – New Post to target Blue Badge fraud

h) NCC – Tackling Child Abuse

i) David Woollard – Broad Road Sewage Pumping Station overflow. His letter had been circulated to Councillors. David advised that a reply had been received, which he read out.  A generator will be provided and placed outside the pumping station and an alarm bell will alert the company for the tanker to be sent. The Chairman said that David had done a good job and that Broad Road residents should be grateful.

j) NCC – List for Validation of Planning Applications Consultations Draft

k) NALC subs increase of 1% for 2016/17

l) Validation of Planning Applications Consultations draft

m) NCC Budget for key services

n) Parish Liaison Meeting 21st March 2016. Haydn Thirtle will be attending this and will advise the Parish Council.

o) NALC representative vacancy. No applications from Parish Council.

p) NCC Funding for small highway schemes.

Any Other Business:
The Council cannot lawfully decide anything that is raised under this item and are only matters for consideration at a future meeting.


a)
Haydn Thirtle advised that the GYBC Planning Department had yesterday, considered the planning application for 19 dwellings on Rollesby Road. Although Highways had no objections the Planning Department would ask the Agent to re-submit the application. Haydn didn’t know for what reasons. He also added that Brandon Lewis thinks the dwellings should be facing inwards. There would be a possible further extension to April. Haydn confirmed he would be representing the views of the public objectors.


b)
Haydn Thirtle advised that GYBC has £90,000 for the parishes to celebrate the Queen’s birthday. There would be grants of up to £1,500 available for parties, a bench or other celebrations or items needing funds. The Clerk asked which department to apply to and he said he would keep her up to date.


c)
Haydn Thirtle advised about the Cities Devolution Act for Norfolk, Suffolk, Cambridge and Peterborough with a Mayor for the group, but we would still have a local mayor. A short discussion followed.

d)
Jean Lindsay advised that the Clippesby Village sign was to be repaired as a joint effort between Paul Guise-Smith, Mandy Cook, Frances Lindsay-Smith and wood for the post and crossbar to be given by Johnnie Lindsay. It wont be costly but Clippesby would appreciate any money that the Council could offer them.

e) Barry Hall advised the Clerk that one of the streetlights in Billockby is on during the day.  He did not know the number.  Clerk will advise GYBC.

f) David Woollard said the damaged streetlight on Main Road, Fleggburgh is becoming rusty and a hazard. Clerk to advise GYBC or Highways.

g) Jonathan Roper asked if where the tanker lorry went off the road on the Acle Causeway and gauged out the ditch will be built up again and trees replaced. Clerk to advise Highways.

h) Helen Scott informed of a hole between the footway and the road edge adjacent the Parish Council rented land, which could be very dangerous if a cycle wheel got caught in it.  Clerk to advise Highways.

i) Barry Hall advised of potholes at the entrance of Westfield Close. Clerk to advise Highways.

There was no other business 

The Meeting ended at 8.50pm













Signed........................................................







Date   ................../.............../.....................
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